PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD MEETING

WEDNESDAY JUNE 4TH 2008  
7:00 P.M. at Gorgoza Water Building
Meeting called to order by Ted Barnes at 7:05P.M.

Attending: Ted Barnes, Dan Schofield, Mike Jamison, Bruce Palenske, and Holly Smith.  Jacklyn Williams and Jamie Montoya represented Blooming Property Management
Excused: Troy Duffin and David Hedderly Smith
Approval of minutes: The minutes were reviewed for the May 7Th board meeting. Mike made a motion to approve the minutes, Bruce seconded the motion, a vote was taken and the minutes were approved by a unanimous vote.

Financials: Financials were looked over. Attention to properties in arrears is being looked at and action will be taken. 

Pinebrook Recreation Center (pool): Verbal approval from the Planning Dept. was obtained so a permit can be drawn. We are still waiting for the brochure. Ted will follow up with this.

Spring Clean Up: This year clean up was a huge success. Jeremy was extremely helpful and with his help the clean up was more controlled. We had a wood chipper this year which made it so there were between 6-8 less dumps. Making it a nicer clean up.
Signs: The entry sign by the old sales office looks great and the PMA will be using the same style at the other entrances. The sign in front of the Gorgoza Water Building was repainted. 
Bowery:  Dan is hopeful that it will be started by the next board meeting.
Security: A new security company was hired by the PMA to patrol the streets of all Master Pinebrook HOA’s. They started on Monday June 2, 2008 and there will be a patrol through the community three times each evening. They have added magnetic locks and cameras at the doors of the bathrooms and the pathway leading up to them for added security. 
Newsletter Update: The newsletter about the cleanup did not get sent out.  Holly sent the materials to Jacklyn who did not look at them until the cleanup was almost over.  Ted was displeased that Jacklyn didn’t follow up and make sure that this and prior newsletters got out in a timely manner.
New Items: The Sidewalk entry on Pinebrook Road is going to be improved.

Ted has brought up that the business relationship with Blooming is not working out. The PBHOA has not been given the priority that they should and are not getting the services for what have been contracted and paid for.  Bruce made a motion to end the relationship with Blooming Property Management and Mike seconded the motion. A vote was taken and approved by unanimous vote. Jacklyn was asked to type the minutes to this board meeting. Carol the manager of the HOA department will call Ted on Wednesday to confirm the termination of the relationship with Blooming Property Management.

 Jacklyn and Jamie were excused at 8:25 P.M.
